
To whom it may concern,
I oppose the Migration Amendment (Visa Capping) Bill 2010. 
 
Firstly,  as  all  known,  a  sustained,  rapid  and  sound  development  of  the  economy  is  base  on  the
associated effort of all people form every field. You never know which occupation of a applicant who
will be “Cap” is NEVER NEED in the future of Australia which is on the up-and-up. 
 
Secondly, today the problem is a slow speed of GSM visa processing which was caused by the bugs
of the GSM program, could not keep up with the need of Human Resources Market , so the way to
solve the problem is to give more paths for applicants to adapt the need of Human Resources Market
but  not  by  raising  standards  of  GSM  applications  hourly  and  blindly.  And  “Cap”  can  do  nothing
with the problem.  
 
Finally, as the Bill mention, the large numbers of the caseloads of Cooks and Hairdressers was caused
by the absolute priority of CSL, a reasonless direction of the minister of IMMI. So giving the minister
more power will not avoid any reasonless direction which would affect the economical development
and the international image of Australia.
 
Every applicant lodged their valid application with passion and dream, so they would like to put
their heart and soul into participating in the development of Australia no matter Cooks they are or
Engineers they are. So, I oppose the Bill, same as all applicants who yearn towards a better future of a
beautiful Australia.
 
Yours faithfully,
Lim Song


